
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Pastor, Church Families and Partners in the Ministry, 

 Greetings in the precious name of Our Savior Lord Jesus Christ and from the mission field of Philippines. 

 Firstly, we just want to thank you all for your faithfulness and prayers for us while we are here in the Philippines 

and for the continuous support not only financially but importantly in your hearts and prayers, too.  

 We are currently serving the Lord here in Tarlac City while we are waiting for the right time to go back to United 

States and do deputation and start a new mission work to the place we are praying in Bicol. We are very eager to start a 

new one, but we are waiting for the right time and for the perfect will of God. As of now, we are helping my brother-in-

law which is also a Pastor here in the Philippines. We are doing preaching alternately and teaching Sunday school for the 

kids, and we feel so blessed that we can help in that church as a missionary and servant of God. Through this, we are also 

preparing our self for the new mission work that we are praying. 

 Here are some pictures of the church, members and some activities that we have done and we hope and pray 

that it will be a blessing as you look on these. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Worship Service and Sunday School 



 

 

  

Vacation Bible School 

Pastor’s Appreciation Sunday 
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• Church fence 

• Music instruments (piano and guitar) 

• Paint for the ceiling of the church 

• Additional chairs because some of the chairs are already old and might break anytime. Each chair cost P350 or 

$7 and we are praying 20 new chairs 

• Kids Sunday School materials 

• We are praying that we could go to America to do deputation and visit all the churches and give our personal 

report 

 

We are truly grateful for your unending prayers and support for us here in the Philippines. Your labor is 

not in vain in the Lord. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your family, friends and Missionaries, 

 Bro. John, Sis. Desiree,  

John Derick and Rhian Angela 

Prayer Request 


